
 

District English Learners Advisory Committee 

DELAC Minutes 

March 9, 2018 

ERC Boardroom 

 

 

A. OPENING PROCEDURES 

a. Call to Order: Bonner Montler called the meeting to order at 9:14 a.m. 

 

b. Review and Approve Agenda: Bonner reviewed the agenda.  Liliy Kumke motioned to 

approve, and Jennifer Mahoney seconded the motion. The ayes voted to approve the agenda. 

 

B. PUBLIC COMMUNICATION 

A parent voiced a concern about the parking lot at Carlton Hills School prior to the start of the 

day; Parents do not have access to the parking lot. Special education is prioritized, they are 

allowed in.  Bonner explained that he will communicate the DELAC concern to Carlton Hills. He 

recommended that the parent explain the concerns at the school site council meeting. 

The next DELAC agenda meeting will have an update for procedures at Carlton Hills parking lot. 

 

A concern was stated about access to a child’s assignments. Bonner recommended 

communicating with the teacher since each class is organized differently. 

 

C. AGENDA ITEMS 

a. Approval of February Minutes Bonner reviewed February’s minutes. Jennifer Mahoney 

motioned to approve. Erica Edmonston seconded the motion. The ayes approved the minutes. 

 

b. Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) Stakeholder Session  Bonner showed a video 

created by Dan Prouty to kick off the LCAP session. Bonner explained where to find information 

about the planning on the Santee School District website. Feedback for the LCAP can be added 

via the website. 

Bonner reviewed the Local Control Accountability Plan 2018 Executive Summary. He asked the 

committee to write comments on posters focusing on three areas: Conditions of Learning, Pupil 

Outcomes, and Engagement. Each area had four posters with the questions 1) What areas of 

performance are at or above expectation? 2) What areas of performance are below 

expectation? 3) What are some surprising or unexpected observations from the data? 4) Where 

do you suggest we go from here? Bonner explained the importance of the committee’s feedback 

which will be used to put together the plan for 2018-2019 school year. There will be another 

opportunity to ask the superintendent questions about the plan. 

 

c. Next Meeting The next meeting is April 13, 2018 from 9:00 A.M. – 10:30 A.M. 

 

D. ADJOURNMENT  The meeting was adjourned at 10:33.  


